
Herkimer County Legislature 

County Planning & Development  

Wednesday, January 27, 2021   

Via Teleconference 

Follows County Properties, Human Resources and Ways & Means 

 

Persons Attending: 

Kurt J. Ackerman (Chairman of Co. Planning) 

William Weakley (Co. Planning committee member) 

Peter J. Campione (Co. Planning committee member) 

Bob Hollum (Co. Planning committee member)  

Patrick E. Russell (Co. Planning committee member) 

Vincent J. Bono, Chairman of the Legislature 

James W. Wallace, Jr., County Administrator 

John Piseck, Exec. Director of IDA 

(Non-Committee Members Signed In) 

Legislator Mark Gaworecki 

Legislator Robert J. Schrader 

Legislator Raymond Johnson 

Legislator John P. Stephens 

Legislator William E. Keeler, Sr. 

Legislator John L. Brezinski 

Legislator Peter F. Manno 

Legislator Raymond Smith 

Legislator Ray Donley 

Legislator Frederick J. Shaw, Jr. 

 

Absent: 

Gregory Malta, Sr. (Co. Planning committee member) 

 

Mr. Ackerman called the meeting to order at 6:57 p.m. 

 

Items discussed: 

COUNTY PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT: 

1. Set date for Public Hearing in connection with an application for CDBG Funding 

2. Other  

 

Committee Vote Record 

COUNTY PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT: 

Mr. Ackerman: “There is one thing on the agenda to set the Public Hearing in connection with an 

application for CDBG Funding. John Piseck, I know you are on the line. Would you like to speak on this 

real quick?” 

 

John Piseck: “Sure. Once again, thank all of you, the Legislature as well as Mr. Wallace for helping move 

this through. There is a grant available for studies and what we would like to do is a food processing 

study for here in Herkimer County with all of the resources we have available we feel it’s a good fit. 

We’ve actually had conversations with people at Homes and Community Renewal and they were very 

much in favor of it. So we need the Legislature to schedule the hearing like we have done in the past.” 

 

Mr. Ackerman: “Anymore questions?” 

 



Mr. Manno: “What is the processing? Is it a slaughter house?” 

 

John Piseck: “No, it could be anything. It could be dairy, it could be cheese, it could be soda, it could be 

anything to do with food processing.” 

 

Mr. Manno: “Okay. That’s good.” 

 

Item #1 – On motion of Mr. Hollum, seconded by Mr. Weakley, Item #1 was voted on, approved and 

moved for Resolution.  Unanimous.  Absent:1.  

 

Item #2 – N/A.  

 

On motion of Mr. Weakley, seconded by Mr. Ackerman the County Planning & Development committee 

adjourned at 6:59 p.m.  

 


